The July meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, July 8, 2025, at the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was called to order at 2:28 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Property Main. Code Official Bob Goff and Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Six visitors signed in. Minutes from the June 10th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

The Treasurer's report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund

Previous Month's Balance – May 31, 2025	\$ 582,977.59	
June Credits/Deposits	\$	22,214.10
June Credits/Interest	\$	1,540.60
June Debits/Checks	\$	40,786.12
Balance as of June 30, 2025	\$	565,946.17

South Shenango Twp. State Account

Previous Month's Balance –May 31, 2025	\$ 236,262.26
June Credits/Deposits-Interest	\$ 625.87
June Debits/Checks	\$ 9,198.34
Balance as of June 30, 2025	\$ 227,689.79

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer's Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC

Visitors Acknowledged -

Carol McGurk, Douthette Allotment, was present to voice her concerns about the drainage in the allotment.

Brian and Connie Cox, Little Fawn Acres, were here to ask about the shed ordinance that was discussed at the previous meeting and voice an opinion on the matter.

Fallowfield Ambulance was in attendance to see if the supervisors had any further questions for them.

Property Maintenance - Bob Goff

Bob gave the supervisors a report of properties in violation, and he has 3 hearing coming up.

Zoning Officer- Gary Johnson

Submitted a written report.

Roadmaster's Report – Jamie Fries

Jamie explained and Agility Agreement to the supervisors. The Agility Agreement is an agreement between the State and the township, if the township does work for the state, then the township could receive reimbursement in the form of millings or other types of reimbursement.

Joe Livingston made a motion to adopt the resolution for the Agility Agreement with the PA Department of Transportation with a second by Mike Richter. MC

Attorney's Report – Brett Stedman

Changes to ordinances including sheds, campers and short-term rentals were discussed. Brett asked for an executive session to discuss legal litigation.

Supervisors' Report -None

Secretary's Report –Rebecca Andrew None.			
Correspondence Received – None			
Joe Livingston moved to approve the June bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC			
At 3:35 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session. The regular meeting reconvened at 4:23 pm			
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:24 pm.			
R	Respectfully submitted,		
R	Rebecca Andrew, Secretary		